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Date:    


December 4, 2019 
Place: 
 

Maryland Department of Labor
500 North Calvert Street 

3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202
Time:    


10:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor
Donald J. Ocker, Property Line Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
T. J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor

Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member

Others Present:

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards
Rory Wise Sr., Assistant Executive Director, Design Boards

Milena Trust, Board Counsel, Office of the Attorney General

Daniel Burke Jr. (MSS) President-Elect, Professional Land Surveyor



Carla Gourdine, Board Administrator, Land Surveyors and Landscape Architects 
Absent:                           
CALL TO ORDER

John V. Mettee III called the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by Thomas Orisich and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes without corrections of the meeting held on October 18, 2019.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Donald Ocker reported on the status of complaints:

LS-20-01 – Closed

Motion (II) was made by T.J Frazier, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee report.

CORRESPONDENCE
Joseph Cullingford reminded the Board to submit nominations for the National award by January 2020.

Mr. Cullingford also shared the 2020 Legislative Policy. Milena Trust explained that Board members may testify however, it will need to be submitted in writing in advance and approved by the Secretary’s office.
Mr. Cullingford reported on the request of a Land Surveyor who would like to remain a Responsible Charge for two firms temporarily until his old company finds someone to replace him.
Motion (III) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried to approve the Land Surveyor’s request to temporarily be a Responsible Charge for two firms until December 31, 2019.

NEW BUSINESS 
Tom Orisich reported he will be attending the EPS committee meeting in Clemson at the end of January 2020. Donald Ocker informed the Board that he will not renew his position as a Board member. Additionally, Mr. Ocker expressed a concern regarding a quorum being met if he is unable to attend. Milena Trust stated that a telephone conference would be acceptable due to the extenuating circumstance.
OLD BUSINESS 
Tom Orisich shared with the Board a copy of Pennsylvania’s legislation on the definition of land surveying. He had asked the Board if they wanted the practice committee to review adding the definition into our statute or regulations. Milena Trust also ask the Board if the definition of authoritative should be added and if so, should it be added to the Regulations or the Statutes. Daniel Burke noted that MSS will not be introducing any upcoming policy in 2020. Therefore, the Maryland Society of Surveyors (MSS) will let the Board know next steps before the Practice Committee meets again. Donald Ocker raised a concern about Drones and how does a drone do boundary surveying as well as how a responsible charge person does this. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Joseph Cullingford reported that he received all travel expense reports. Additionally, Mr. Cullingford created a new travel log to assist with keeping track of travel expenses. John Mettee inquired about the status of us moving to a new building. Mr. Cullingford stated that the move has been delayed for about two years. Mr. Mettee also inquired about the vacancy on the Board. Mr. Cullingford responded that there were no new updates at this time. Mr. Cullingford also noted that the Joint Chairs meeting dates will be sent soon and looking to meet sometime in February, 2020.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT
Milena Trust put in the proposed changes to the Educational Equivalency in Chapter 7 of the Regulations before the deadline. As of now, there has been no movement yet. Ms. Trust hopes with these changes; it will increase the number of applicants. Additionally, Ms. Trust wanted to ensure that MSS will send out notification once it has been passed. Ms. Trust also informed the Board that, on October 24th, the National Transportation Safety Board issued a recommendation to 31 states, including Maryland, to remove their industrial exemptions for the engineering approval of natural gas projects.  The letter requested a response within 90 days.  Ms. Trust informed the Board that the Public Utilities Commission will respond to the request.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Daniel Burke Jr., President elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors (MSS) reintroduced himself to the Board. Mr. Burke reiterated the society’s appreciation for the Board’s participation at our Town Hall Meeting at the MSS Fall Conference in Ocean City, MD and emphasized the benefit of continuing these meetings in the future. Mr. Burke confirmed that both the Practice Act and 2022 Datum legislation were not being introduced during the 2020 State Legislative Session. Mr. Burke also noted that MSS will be offering its members an opportunity to learn about and comment on the proposed Practice Act changes at several regional Chapter Meetings throughout the upcoming year. MSS is tracking legislation in the 2020 State Legislative Session regarding funding for Statewide Lidar and the 3DEP Program. MSS will continue to work with the Board regarding the definition of “authoritative” within the proposed Practice Act.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Motion (IV) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by Tammy Rollins and was unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:25 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:55 a.m.

Applications for Review

1 application for examination was presented to the Board for review. The application was denied.
10 audits presented for the Board to review.

13 candidates registered for the state exams this month.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Motion (IV) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and was unanimously carried by the Board, to adjourn the meeting at 11:56 a.m. 

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
John V. Mettee III. Board Chair
Date:
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